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USGBC-LI has long upheld that it's not about buildings...it's about people. We believe that buildings
have a profound effect on the lives of the people that live, work and play in them. As advocates for
'green building,' most of our work has been focused on energy efficient and environmentally
responsible building. Green building, as we define it holistically, considers not just the structure, but
the entire infrastructure as well. Accordingly, we bring into the conversation issues pertaining to the
larger goals of sustainability and resilience as relating to location, transportation, design,
construction, operation, maintenance, renovation and deconstruction. Resilience is the measure of a
system to buffer negative climate effects while maintaining its structure and function (IPCC 2007).
While every effort must be made to pinpoint and address weakness, it will never be possible to
eliminate all potential vulnerability. Green building must therefore incorporate strategies that both
foster sustainability and enable resilience in the wake of inevitable future climactic impact.
Planning for climate variation and potential natural disasters by increasing the adaptive capacity of a
system invariably involves a measure of uncertainty. Had any 'panel discussion' prior to October
29th attempted to pinpoint Long Island's vulnerability and need, it would have engendered as many
divided opinions as panelists. Both the areas of susceptibility and the level of vulnerability would
have been cause for countless additional meetings. For her part, Hurricane Sandy has rendered the
need for any such debate moot. Sandy found those vulnerabilities and exposed them for all to see
and bear. If there can be any silver lining, it may be that we can catalog the scope and nature of the
vulnerabilities across all sectors (residential and commercial buildings, transportation, commerce,
etc.) with great accuracy. If there is to be any hope that such future disaster can be mitigated, it lies
in our ability to respond in a manner that is measured not by reacting consistent with past behavior
but instead one that is measured directly against that which Sandy has presented us, to the extent
possible. Responding at this moment assuming that the future will be similar to the past would be
unconscionable. Blindly following past standards, codes or practices is not the answer.
Sandy has devastated hundreds of homes because those houses our neighbors called home were
no match for her wrath. Where houses were destroyed or will be cause for demolition, they should
be rebuilt in a manner that considers and addresses the level of destructive forces inflicted on them.
The response must be proportionate. The rebuilding of those homes most critically damaged or
destroyed should be based on the continued threat with the promise to - do it once - do it right -
never again; because it's not about buildings...it's about people - our families, our friends and our
neighbors.
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Chapter of the U.S. Green Building Council and principal of Synergy Green Building Group, Inc.,
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